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Present: 

 
Councillors  
 
Bate  Callow  Mrs Greenhalgh  Mitchell  
Mrs Benson  Mrs Cresswell  Hardy  Mrs Smith  
 
 
In attendance: 
 
Mrs S Davies, Mr R Ratcliffe and Mr L Beattie, Business Services Directorate 
 
1.    APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN 
 
Resolved: That Councillor Norman Hardy be appointed Chairman for the remainder 
of Municipal Year 2004/2005.  
 
2.    APPOINTMENT OF VICE-CHAIRMAN 
 
Resolved: That Councillor Mrs Mary Smith be appointed as Vice-Chairman for the 
remainder of Municipal Year 2004/2005.  
 
3.    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
No Declarations of Interest were received.  
 
4.    HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVERS LICENCE - PAPER `A’ 
 
The Sub-Committee considered a number of applications for licence as a Hackney 
Carriage drivers where convictions had given cause for concern.  
 
Resolved: 
 
1. That the licence in respect of J.H.P. be granted but with a severe warning as to 
future conduct.  
 
2. That the licence in respect of D.A.M. be granted with a warning as to future 
conduct.  
 
3. That the licence in respect of A.A. be granted with a warning as to future conduct.  
 
5.    PRIVATE HIRE CARRIAGE DRIVER’S LICENCE  - PAPER â€˜B’ 
 
The Sub-Committee considered a number of applications for Private Hire Carriage 
Driver’s licence where convictions had given cause for concern.  
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Resolved: 
 
1. That the licence in respect of W.A.P. be granted subject to a warning as to future 
conduct.  
 
2. That the licence in respect of M.B. be refused on the grounds that in light of the 
convictions outlined the applicant is not a fit and proper person to hold a Private Hire 
Carriage driver’s licence.  
 
6.     PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENT LICENCE HOLDER - PAPER `C’ 
 
The Committee considered a Public Entertainment Licence where the holder had 
recently been convicted of an offence.  
 
Resolved: That a Severe Warning be issued to the holders of the Public 
Entertainment Licence.  
 
7.    THE HALFWAY HOUSE, ST ANNES ROAD - APPLICATION FOR GRANT OF 

PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENT LICENCE  
 
The Sub-Committee considered an application for a Public Entertainments Licence in 
respect of the Halfway House, St Annes Road.  
 
It was reported that the applicant had amended the application so that the terminal 
hour was now 11pm rather than 12Midnight on Thursday to Sunday. It was noted that 
in light of this amendment the objection had been withdrawn.  
 
Resolved: That the application for a Public Entertainment Licence in respect of the 
Halfway House, St Annes Road be granted for the hours of Monday to Saturday 
11.00am to 11.00pm and Sundays 12.30pm to 11.00pm.  
 
8.    APPLICATION FOR A SEX SHOP LICENCE - PAPER `D’ 
 
This item was deferred to the next meeting of the Sub-Committee.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
(The meeting ended at 11:45 am) 
 
Any queries regarding these minutes, please contact: 
Lennox Beattie, Democratic Services Team Leader           
Tel: (01253) 47 7157  
E-mail:  lennox.beattie@blackpool.gov.uk 

 


